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WEEKLY INFORMATION SHEET – 13th SEPTEMBER 2024
	CLASS    
	% ATT
	LATES

	REC
	100.0
	2

	YEAR 1
	99.00
	0

	YEAR 2
	91.33
	0

	YEAR 3
	95.45
	1

	YEAR 4
	97.74
	0

	YEAR 5
	88.33
	2

	YEAR 6
	96.45
	8


	
	STAR AWARD WINNERS 13th SEPTEMBER

	Reception
	Una

	Year 1
	Daisy

	Year 2
	Leilah

	Year 3
	Alfie

	Year 4
	Lydia

	Year 5
	Thomas

	Year 6
	Rocco
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	HOUSE WINNERS 

	CONISTON


HEAD TEACHER’S THOUGHTS FOR THE WEEK
"Nothing can separate us from God's love" Romans 8:39

Hello and welcome to the latest edition of our newsletter. It has been the first full week being back at school and we have some very tired children! Getting back into a routine is always hard, but you start to see the benefits after a short time, hopefully the children have been sleeping well! As we enter this new year I wanted to bring to your attention our new school rules wording. The children are now becoming familiar with the terms, Ready. Respectful, Safe which encapsulate all of our school rules and values in three short words. These terms are displayed around school and are used regularly to help remind pupils about their conduct and ways of being. This also applies to all our community and stakeholders to being role models to the children themselves. The children have responded really well to these terms and it is helping them understand they are in control of their own words and actions. This term, we are starting with our value of Love and the importance of self-love and spreading love across our world and community. We are certainly sending love to our friends at Spindle Point who had devastating news that their school has had to close for building repair work. Thank you to everyone who has ensured cars are not parked at Kearsley Mount as that is the base for their after school club and pick up and drop off points for their younger children. I know it has been a lot busier than usual around that area, but thanks for your patience. Please continue to drive carefully and respectfully around Bent Spur Road and be extra mindful around the junction and traffic lights as children and parents are crossing. Also, a big thank you to Andrea, our Kitchen Manager, who is providing the dinners for Spindle Point and going the extra mile for them. We hope their situation is resolved as soon as possible.  
Big congratulations to our House Captains who were named last week. They were delighted to be given their badges at Celebration Assembly and now have the big job of supporting their houses in various activities throughout the year and being the role models to others. Both the House and Vice Captains pictures will be displayed proudly at the back of the hall and we can't wait to start 
working with you. Well done.
We now have an extensive range of lunchtime clubs running for the children to attend once they have had their lunch. Thank you to all of the staff who are giving up their time to support the children and give them another opportunity. The timetable of clubs is up around school and the teachers are signposting children to them. This can help support friendships, self-regulation, socialising and developing different interests. Please encourage your child to access them if they wish. 
Mr Haslam's Football Club got off to a great start in the sunshine at Kearsley Academy on Tuesday. The girls group had a wonderful first session back and look to have real potential. Well done to all who attended and keep it up. All of our after school clubs start again next week as well as some sporting fixtures, so make sure you send back any reply slips as consent is required for all.
Next week, we have our Harvest Festival over in church at 9.15 am and will be led by our Year 5 class. Please join us if you are able. Food donations will be collected on Friday morning in school, boxed up and given to Farnworth and Kearsley Foodbank. This long-standing relationship is really beneficial and we know it can make such a difference to people’s lives. Thank you for your continued support with this. 
We look forward to seeing you all in school next week at our 'Meet the Teacher' sessions on Tuesday for Years 5 and 6 and Wednesday for Years 1 to Year 4. Please join us and hear about your child's learning journey for the coming year.
Finally, a big welcome to our new Reception children who joined us full time this week. We hope you have all enjoyed your first full week in school. They have settled in brilliantly and are filling our school with lots of smiles and personality! 
Have a fantastic weekend.

Paul Puckey
Head Teacher
MEET THE TEACHER
This year we are holding a 'Meet the Teacher' evening for Years 5 and 6 on Tuesday 17th September. The session will start promptly at 4.30 pm. The Reception to Year 4 sessions will be held on Wednesday 18th September at 4.30 pm. This meeting is a great opportunity to hear, how working together, we can ensure a successful year for your child at St Stephen's and to visit your child's classroom to listen to the Class Teacher give a presentation about the work the children will cover and their plans for the coming year.
FLU NASAL SPRAY
On Tuesday 17th September children from Reception to Year 6, whose parents have previously given consent, will have the flu nasal spray administered by the NHS. If your have given consent and your child has since had the spray, please inform school to ensure your child does not have the procedure a second time. Thank you.
HARVEST FESTIVAL
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We are holding our Harvest Festival next Friday 20th September at 9.15 am in St Stephen's Church. Parents, grandparents, relatives and friends are very welcome to come along and enjoy the service, led by Year 5, with us. The children may bring in non-perishable goods on the morning (rice, pasta, tins, toiletries etc) which will be distributed into the community.
[image: image5.png]



SCARECROW FESTIVAL
St Stephen's is once again taking part in the Kearsley Scarecrow Festival on Saturday 21st September and Sunday 22nd September. Programmes containing lots of information including the address of every scarecrow will be available throughout the day. Let's hope the weather is kind to everybody.....including the scarecrows!!
[image: image6.png]_ St Stephen’s Kearsley Moor
CE Primary School

Believe and Achieve




RECEPTION OPEN DAY
We will be holding an Open Day for parents of children due to start in Reception Class in 2025. There will be three sessions on Wednesday 25th September - including a late afternoon session to try and accommodate working parents. The first session commences at 9.30 am, the second at 1.30 pm and the third session at 4.30 pm. Please contact the School Office on 01204 333642 to book your place. This is the perfect opportunity to meet the staff, hear about our vision for the school and ask questions about how our provision will ensure your child's potential is really fulfilled. We look forward to welcoming you and your child.
Please be aware we have some places available in our current Reception Class. Please contact the School Office for more details.
HOUSE CAPTAINS

We are very happy to share our new House Captains with our St Stephen's family. We are sure they will do an amazing job.

Coniston              


 Derwent
House Captain - Finley          


  House Captain - Harry
Vice Captain  - Lara               


  Vice Captain - Ember  
       
Ullswater              


 Windermere
House Captain - Paige             


  House Captain - Cleo
Vice Captain - Teegan            


  Vice Captain - Louie
Y2K BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUB

Y2K have introduced an online booking platform for future bookings. If you have not already registered for online bookings, please register via the following link: https://y2kkidzklub.kidsclubhq.co.uk/rdr?u=home
You will need to click on ‘create an account’ and follow the directions to register. 

ASDA REWARDS

Every time you shop with Asda Rewards from 2nd September to 30th November, Asda will donate 0.5% of your total spend to your nominated primary school. Plus, Asda will give £1 into our Cashpot every time someone opts in. Asda will also get us started with a further £50. To redeem this, make sure you have signed up to shop and scan your Reward card.
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Take a look at our Website -

www.ststephenskearsley.co.uk


